SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 29th March 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











Jonathan Whitehurst
24th March 2010







Deputy Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    










(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(Copy attached)

4.  Minutes








To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 22nd February 2010 as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 18th January 2010. 
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
See list attached.  (Copy attached)

6. Tourist Information Centre Management sub-committee
To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 1st February 2010 (Copy attached).


7. Quiet Lanes in Bedfordshire
To receive and consider the Deputy Clerk’s report. (Copy attached).
8. Consultation on Proposed Revision to East Bedfordshire Bus Network
To receive and consider the Deputy Clerk’s report. (Copy attached).
9. Portable PA System

To receive and consider the Deputy Clerk’s report. (Copy attached).
10. 20mph Zone High Street
To receive and consider the Deputy Clerk’s report. (Copy attached).
*11. Land for cemetery and allotments

To receive and consider the Deputy Clerk’s report. (Copy attached).
12. Press release

*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960 and Section (6) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985. The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	10/03/10

24/10
	CB/10/00676/  FULL

Mr P Hughes

14 Albion Court

Dunstable

Beds

LU6 1SA
	Full application for erection of 7no.2 bed flats with associated access and parking at Land at Jordans Yard, High Street, Sandy, Beds.

Near Neighbours 5,10 Downing Court, The Library & The Lion Press Market Square, 20,22 Sunderland Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

29/03/10
	

	19/03/10

25/10


	CB/10/00815/ FULL

Mr I Murray Brooks

21 Gordon Road

Little Paxton

Huntingdon 

Cambridgeshire

PE19 6NU
	Full application for change of use from hairdressers to tattoo and body piercing shop at 16a High Street, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 16,18,21 High Street,  1, 3 Shannon Court, High Street, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

29/03/10
	

	22/03/10

26/10


	CB/10/00321/ ADV

Mrs W Mai

39 Tempsford Road

Sandy

SG19 2AE


	Advertising Consent: 1no. externally illuminated fascia sign and 2no. freestanding hoarding signs one internally illuminated and one externally illuminated at 39 Tempsford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 41 Tempsford Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

29/03/10
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	22/03/10

27/10


	CB/10/00125/ FULL

Mr N Farestvedt

NJF Developments Ltd

79 Horslow Street

Potton

SG19 2NX
	Full application for erection of 2 No. one bedroom semi detached dwellings at land rear of 57, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 53, 57, 59 Cambridge Road, 1,2,3 Edward Close, 1,2,3,4,5,6,7 Brickhill Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

29/03/10
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 29.03.10
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
(a) Capital Account

Notice board in town centre


 £600.00


Now installed.

Soil sifter





 £400.00
Not yet ordered.



(c) Special Revenue Items

Council Offices

Parish Plan





£1500.00
Ongoing item.



Sandy Enhancement Group

Special Project Grant



 £550.00
Ongoing item.



SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 29.03.10
7. Quiet Lanes in Bedfordshire

Members may recall that the Town Council contacted Bedfordshire County Council about Sand Lane becoming a Quiet Lane. An email has been received from James Gleave Senior Strategic Transport Officer, Central Bedfordshire Council. Copy attached
The cost to deliver a Quiet Lane Scheme for Sand Lane has a minimum guide price of £4,500. As mentioned in the email the Town Council could use its Highways Parish Partnership monies to deliver this highway scheme. Sandy Town Council’s allocation for the Town and Parish Council Partnership Fund Scheme – 2009/10 was £16,000, the allocation for 2010/11 has not been confirmed.  
(Members are requested to advise on how they would like to proceed.)

8. Consultation on Proposed Revision to East Bedfordshire Bus Network

Members may recall that the Local Bus Services Working Group considered a consultation with regard to all local bus services. A second consultation has now been received with regard to bus services financially supported by Central Bedfordshire Council and a response is required by the 31st March 2010. (Consultation attached)
The bus services that stop in Sandy that are been consulted on are as follows;

Meridian Line E2
Meridian Line E3 (i)

Meridian Line E3 (ii)

Meridian Line E5
(Members are requested to advise on how they would like to proceed.)

9. Portable PA System

Members may recall that they asked for a quote to install a Portable PA system in the Council Chamber. 

A quote has been received to supply and install a Portable PA system with four microphones with leads at a cost of £625.00.

A quote has been received to supply and install a Portable PA system with four wireless microphones at a cost of £750.00.

(Members are requested to advise on how they would like to proceed.)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 29.03.10
10. 20mph Zone High Street
An email has been received from Steve Hall Traffic Engineer, Bedfordshire Highways regarding the raised that was not installed by 99 High Street. Copy attached 
Within the email it mentions that the missing raised table will not be installed and they will lay additional white lining (indicative edge or raised table markings and 20mph roundels), as a visual constraint and reminder to drivers of the 20mph Zone and they are wanting to finish the scheme before the end of the financial year.
Due to the short time scale a response from the Mayor has been sent to Steve Hall and this is below.

“On 18th January 2010 Sandy Town Council was informed that a traffic calming feature was required at this location to 1) reduce speeds to the required level and 2) comply with the required spacing of calming features in order that the zone meet the legal requirements and criteria. Central Bedfordshire Council had omitted the speed table for the time being on the understanding that if speeds were not thereby reduced sufficiently the speed table would have to be constructed.
 

I am surprised that Central Bedfordshire has now resiled from this position. I wonder if Mr Uff can substantiate his opinion that 40 tonne lorries travelling at 27.5 mph represent less of a threat to 99 High Street than would result from the installation of a speed table at the location.
 

I note that Central Bedfordshire's contractors have already decided on alternative measures. Unfortunately our democratic process will not enable us to us consider and comment on these until the meeting of our Finance and General Purposes Committee on 29th March. I expect that Sandy Town Councillors will say that they wish to see the High Street become an effective and compliant 20 mph zone and support measures which achieve that aim and oppose measures which undermine that aim.” 
An email has been received from Robin Uff at Central Bedfordshire Council in response to the message sent to Steve Hall from the Mayor. Copy attached 
(Members are requested to note and approve the response that has been sent and Members should not feel unable to send a further response, though it is doubtful any changes will be made to the proposed work as they want to complete the work by the end of the financial year)
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